
Newsletter October 2017 

Sponsored Walk 

Many thanks to all those who supported the Sponsored Walk on the 3rd of October. A total of 
€2386.50 was collected. This money will be used to help pay some of the costs of the school 
heating and photocopying. Well done to everyone! 

School Contact Numbers 

If you wish to contact the school, the phone number is 091 631627. We do our best to answer 
the phone but it is not always possible. If you leave a message, it will be picked up as soon ask 
possible. If you leave a message regarding a child’s arrangements for going home, the message 
may not be delivered before home time. The logistics of passing a message to a child in another 
building is also extremely challenging but we will always do our best to pass it on.  

Sporting Events 

In keeping with our Active School Flag all the pupils have been very busy. We are delighted to 
have Nicole Fowley (Irish Rugby International Player) coaching 5th and 6th classes in Tag Rugby. 
The pupils are really enjoying it. 

Pupils from 3rd and 4th classes participated in “Futsal” an indoor 5 a-side soccer blitz on 
Wednesday the 11th of October in the Community Centre. 

Earlier this month ten boys from fifth and sixth classes took part in the Mini Sevens Hurling 
Competition against four local teams. Well done for the effort put in by the team. 

Last Friday the boys and girls from sixth class attended a Garda Football Blitz on Friday and we 
were delighted to collect a runners up final trophy. Well done to all! 

As you can see we are getting lots of opportunities to keep active which is very important for 
the children. 

Strategy for School Attendance 

Every school in the country must submit a strategy for school attendance to Tusla this term. 
Following a consultative meeting with the Educational Welfare Officer, Gort NS have adopted 
the following: 

When a child has reached 5 days absent the class teacher will make a call to the parents. A 
letter will be posted to the child’s parents at 10 days absent. At 15 days absent a meeting will 
be arranged with the Principal. At 20 days absent a referral will be sent to the Educational 
Welfare Officer. 

 

 



Board Of Management Agreed Report 

A Board of Management meeting was held on Thursday 20th of October. The BOM welcomed 
Regina Bergin as the new Parent Nominee on the board. The Board also welcomed the new 
Junior Infant class, all new pupils throughout the school and the new staff who have joined Gort 
NS this September. It was a busy summer on the Tubber Road with the installation of the 
prefabs. The BOM would like to thank the parents for their co-operation with the Planning 
Permission and Condition No 5 in particular (Pupils being collected by car to be collected in the 
school car park). We would like everybody to please co-operate so there will be no 
inconvenience for the neighbours. The BOM would like to thank Gort Hurling Club and the 
coaches who have worked with the children over the last number of weeks and they sincerely 
thank the students for the money they raised for the Sponsored Walk. Hopefully this year will 
be a very successful year for pupils, parents, staff and the whole school community. 

Halloween 

All children may dress up in their Halloween costume on Friday 27th of October if they wish to 
do so. Ms Fahy is organising a small fundraiser for Temple Street Hospital. If children wish to 
donate a small amount perhaps a euro this would be warmly received. 

 

Dates for your Diary 

30th Oct – 3rd November  Mid-Term Break 

24th, 25th & 26th October Parent Teacher Meetings (Tubber Rd School Site) 

14th, 15th & 16th November  Parent Teacher Meetings (Convent School Site) 

 

 

 


